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 PRESIDENT'S CORNER 
 

     The Winnipeg Ostomy 

Association Board met three times 

this summer and worked on some 

exciting plans for the 2018 - 2019 

term. I wish to thank the board 

members for their hard work at 

these sessions. You will have the 

opportunity to hear about these 

plans at our September 26th 

chapter meeting along with other 

events that have transpired since 

our May wind-up.  

     Twenty-six people answered 

the call for help with the Friends of 

Ostomates Worldwide Canada 

(FOWC) sort and pack on 

Saturday, August 11
th

. It was a 

busy morning where members, 

families, friends and summer 

students, worked together to put a 

room full of unused ostomy 

supplies together for shipment to 

the collection depot in Aurora, 

Ontario.   

     Are you 

ready to join 

our "Team 

Ostomyó (in 

green) to 

compete in the 

yearly Denny's 

Kick Butt Walk-a-Thon on 

Saturday September 15 in 

Kildonan Park? This will be the first 

time that the WOA is participating 

in this event. Come join us for fun, 

food and drinks -  a chance to 

keep fit and/or pledge for those of 

us who walk. All funds raised will 

be forwarded to CancerCare 

Manitoba Foundation on behalf of 

the WOA. This will be an excellent 

way to advertise our Association 

and show that we care and assist 

in Cancer Research. 

Accept our challenge and  

see you there! 

Fred Algera 

Brandon Westman Ostomate Support Group  
We are an informal group of people who have had life-saving colostomy, 

ileostomy or urostomy surgery. We meet once a month to offer mutual support, 

tips, stories and practical education. Family & friends are especially welcome! 
 

Check us Out: We offer: 
 

¶ Coffee meetings: an opportunity to meet other ostomates and get tips and 

answers about living with an ostomy. 

¶ Trained visitors: who can visit and bring hope to a patient in hospital.  

(Continued on page 5) 
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WHO WE ARE  

VISITING SERVICE  

WHAT IS AN OSTOMY?  

WHAT WE OFFER  

MEMBERSHIP  

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR  

UPCOMING EVENTS  

ARE YOU MOVING?  

The Winnipeg Ostomy Association, 

Inc. (WOA) is a non-profit 

registered charity run by 

volunteers with the support of 

medical advisors. We are an 

affiliate of Ostomy Canada 

Society.  We provide emotional 

support, experienced and practical 

help, instructional and 

informational services through our 

membership, to the family unit, 

associated care givers and the 

general public. Our range of 

service and support covers 

Winnipeg, Manitoba and North 

Western Ontario.    

Anyone with an intestinal or 

urinary tract diversion, or others 

who have an interest in the WOA, 

such as relatives, friends and 

medical professionals, can become 

a member.  

An ostomy is a surgical procedure 

performed when a person has lost 

function of the bladder or bowel. 

This can be due to Crohnôs disease, 

ulcerative colitis, cancer, birth 

defects, injury or other disorders.  

The surgery allows for bodily 

wastes to be re-routed into a pouch 

through a new opening (called a 

stoma) created in the abdominal 

wall. Some of the major ostomy 

surgeries include colostomy, 

ileostomy and urostomy.  

Upon the request of a patient, the 

WOA will provide a visitor for 

ostomy patients. The visits can be 

pre or post operative or both. The 

visitor will have special training 

and will be chosen according to the 

patientôs age, gender, and type of 

surgery. A visit may be arranged by 

calling the Visitor Coordinator or 

by asking your Doctor or 

Enterostomal Therapy (ET) nurse. 

There is no charge for this service.  

MEETINGS: Regular meetings 

allow our members to exchange 

information and experiences with 

each other. We also run groups for 

spouses and significant others 

(SASO) and a young personôs 

group (Stomas R Us).  
  

INFORMATION: We publish a 

newsletter, INSIDE/OUT, eight 

times a year.  
  

EDUCATION:  We promote 

awareness and understanding in 

our community.  
  

COLLECTION OF UNUSED 

SUPPLIES:  We ship unused 

supplies to developing countries 

through Friends of Ostomates 

Worldwide (Canada). 

Chapter meetings are held from 

September through May. There are 

no scheduled chapter meetings in 

June, July, or August. A Christmas 

party is held in December.  
  

Meetings are held on the 

FOURTH WEDNESDAY  

of the month. 
  

     7:30 pmð9:30 pm 
 

SOCIETY of MANITOBANS with 

DISABILITIES Bldg. (SMD)  
825 Sherbrook Street,  

Winnipeg, MB  

Rooms 202 & 203  
  

FREE PARKING:  

Enter the SMD parking lot to the 

south of the building just off Sher-

brook and McDermott Ave.  

OUR MEETINGS  

September 15thðDennyôs Kick/

Butt Walk/Run 

September 26thðChapter 

MeetingðRap Sessions 

October 24thðChapter Meeting/ET 

nurses 

November 28th ðChapter Meeting/

TBD 

If you move, please inform us of 

your change of address so we can 

continue to send you the 

newsletter and Ostomy Canada 

magazine.   

Send your change of address to:  

WOA 

Box 158 

Pine Falls, MB   R0E 1M0  

The Editor, Inside/Out 

1101-80 Snow Street 

Winnipeg, MB   R3T 0P8 

Email: woainfo@mts.net 
  

All submissions are welcome, may 

be edited and are not guaranteed to 

be printed.  
  

Deadline for next issue:  
Friday, October 5, 2018 

  

WORLD WIDE WEB 

Visit the WOA Web Pages: 

http://www.ostomy-winnipeg.ca 

Webmaster: 

Email:woa@mtsmail.ca  

DISCLAIMER  

Articles and submissions printed in this 

newsletter are not necessarily endorsed by 

the Winnipeg Ostomy Association and 

may not apply to everyone. It is wise to 

consult your Enterostomal Therapist or 

Doctor before using any information from 

this newsletter.  



 

  REMINDER:  
TEAM OSTOMY CHALLENGE  

WHO? Members of the WOA Board have committed to 

walk/run this event and have created Team Ostomy with Judith 

Weidman as leader. If you are not able to walk or will not be 

available that day to participate, please consider supporting us 

through your pledges até..  
 

Control/Click  Dennyôs Kick Butt Walk/Runðpledges 
 

WHAT?  5Ŝƴƴȅϥǎ tǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŜ  

ммǘƘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ YƛŎƪ .ǳǘǘΗ оYκрY ²ŀƭƪ ϧ wǳƴ ŦƻǊ 
/ƻƭƻǊŜŎǘŀƭ /ŀƴŎŜǊ 

WHEN?   Wƻƛƴ 5Ŝƴƴȅϥǎ ƻƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мрǘƘ нлмуΣ  

WHERE?   ŀǘ YƛƭŘƻƴŀƴ tŀǊƪ {ƛǘŜ н!κ.  

ŀƴŘ IŜƭǇ YƛŎƪ /ŀƴŎŜǊϥǎ .ǳǘǘΦ ¸ƻǳǊ .ǳŎƪ /ƻǳƭŘ {ŀǾŜ ! 
.ǳǘǘΗ 

  

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǊŀŎŜ Řŀȅ  
ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ уΥлл ŀƳΦ    

  
{ǘŀǊǘ ǘƛƳŜ ς млΥлл ŀƳΦ 

¶  wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ CǊŜŜΗ   

¶  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ {ƛƭŜƴǘ !ǳŎǘƛƻƴΦ 

¶ !ƭƭ ŎƘŜǉǳŜǎ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ /ŀƴŎŜǊ/ŀǊŜ aŀƴƛǘƻōŀ 
CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴΦ ϝϝϝ 

¶ !ƭƭ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǎǘŀȅ ƛƴ aŀƴƛǘƻōŀΦ 

¶ ¢ŀȄ ǊŜŎŜƛǇǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛǎǎǳŜŘ ŦƻǊ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǾŜǊ ϷмрΦлл 

*** Cheques made out to CancerCare Manitoba Foundation 

can be mailed to: 

Winnipeg Ostomy Association 

204-825 Sherbrook Street, 

Winnipeg, MB   R3A 1M5 
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FROM THE 

EDITORõS DESK  
 

     Greg Warren & I 

met recently with the 

organizers of the 

Dennyôs Kick Butt 

Walk/Run as they were putting together 

the last details of their big event on 

Saturday, September 15th. What a fun 

bunch and everyone welcomed us so 

warmly! They are planning for 300 

participants. There is a silent auction, 

food, lots of coffee & water, music and 

fun planned for the morning. WOA has 

promised a ñlottery treeò for the silent 

auction. Weôre planning on outfitting 

our team with green t-shirts (reminiscent 

of conference 2016) and will be wearing 

an ostomy pouch on the outside of our 

clothing and Team Ostomy on the back. 

This should illicit many questions I am 

sure. The Dennyôs group thought that 

Greg should wear a speedo showing off 

his actual pouch. (Weather permitting of 

course!). Lol! 

     The WOA has joined this event as a 

way to support our many members who 

have gone or are going through colon 

cancer. This will be good exposure for 

our organization and lots of fun too!  

     So far Judith Weidman (team leader), 

Randy Hull, Barry Miller, Bonnie 

Dyson, Tracy Harvey-Funk and yours 

truly have signed up under Team 

Ostomy. Bonnie Dyson and Donna 

Suggitt are also taking personal pledges 

to date. I invite you to click on the link 

that Iôve provided you and pledge a few 

dollars for one of your favourite people. 

This is a friendly competition that we 

are promoting to pull in more funds.  

     If youôre not comfortable pledging 

online, please note that you can send in 

cheques to our WOA office. Make sure 

the cheques are made out to CancerCare 

Manitoba Foundation and mark Team 

(Continued on page 7) 

If you can smile when things go 

wrong, you have someone  

in mind to blame.  

http://support.cancercarefdn.mb.ca/site/TR/communityevents/General?team_id=2742&pg=team&fr_id=1260
http://www.kickbuttrun.com/
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The Most Common and Entertaining 

Questions Iôve Been Asked. 
(and how I answered) 

By Leah SannarðAug 21, 2018 
 

     People are always so fascinated when they find out 

I have an ileostomy. I always get this blank stare that 

says, ñOh man, I have so many questionsé I really 

want to ask, but I donôt want to offend her.ò 
 

     I find that with my friends, one of four things tends 

to happen: 

1. They were around when all this went down, so 

they know the drill.  

2. They met me after it all went down, but have no 

shame and will straight up ask me whatever is on 

their mind.  

3. They are long time friends and feel as though they 

havenôt been in touch enough to ask me such 

intimate questions.  

4. They are weirded out by the whole thing and donôt 

want to know.  
 

     I decided to do a little question and answer session, 

gathering some of the most common and entertaining 

questions Iôve been asked about my ileostomy.  

     So here we go, in no particular order: 
 

Q: ñCan I see it?ò 

A: Yes. Iôm more that happy to show it to you. Most 

people have all these ideas built up in their mind of 

what an óostomy bagò would look like and their 

imagination runs away with them. Just ask me. And 

then you can rest easy.  

Q: ñDo you pee normal?ò 

A: Yes, I pee normally. An ileostomy has nothing to 

do with the urinary system.  

Q: How does the ostomy bag stay on?ò 

A: The ostomy bag (some call it a pouch) has an 

adhesive wafer that sticks directly to the skin on my 

belly with a hole in it for the stoma to come through.  

Q: Can you ever take the bag off?ò 

A: Yes and no. I take it off in order to replace the 

system (wafer/bag) about every 3-5 days and 

occasionally when I shower. Otherwise, no, I cannot 

take it off since I canôt control when I ñgo.ò An 

ostomy bag must be worn at all times.  

Q: How do you empty an ostomy bag?ò 

A: It has an opening at the bottom of the bag, closed 

using a clip. I remove the clip, empty into the toilet 

bowl, wipe the end clean and close it. It literally takes 

me seconds. Guaranteed, when I go into the 

bathroom, you donôt even know Iôm doing it.  

Q: ñDoes it smell?ò 

A: Heck yes, it smells. All poop does. Iôve often 

thought that it shouldnôt smell as bad as regular poop 

since it doesnôt sit in your intestines for as long. 

Thatôs not the case. It smells as bad, usually worse, 

than regular poop. But there are products that help 

reduce or eliminate the odour, and the ostomy bag 

itself does not smell.  

Q; Do you still feel the urge to poop?ò 

A: No, that feeling has gone away. And since the 

stoma has no feeling, I canôt feel anything actually 

coming anyways. However, I can tell when my bag is 

filling up.  

Q: Do you miss pooping like a normal person?ò 

A: Not even a little bit. You need to understand that 

with active Crohnsôs disease, I never pooped like a 

normal person. I was in severe pain every time I sat 

down. So no, I donôt miss that.  

Q: ñCan you have sex while wearing an ostomy 

bag?ò 

A: Yes. This took me awhile to learn due to my own 

hang-upðfeeling like my bag wasnôt sexy. I spent a 

lot of time and energy trying to cover it up. But trust 

me, if youôre even remotely interested in the sex 

youôre havingðyou wonôt even notice the bag.  

Q: ñDo you still fart?ò 

A: One of my favourite questions. Technically, I donôt 

fart the traditional way. Sometimes though, my stoma 

does release air into the bag (at the most inopportune 

times) which makes a noise. I have no control over 

that, itôs sometimes embarrassing.  
 

     Well, have I answered most of your questions? 

Have I blown your mind? I hope not.  Ç 
 

This post appeared on Life, Lemons and Lemonade. 

Source: Ostomyconnection.com/lifestyle 

     My doctor took one look at my belly and refused 

to believe that I work out. So I listed the exercises I 

do every day: jump to conclusions, climb the walls, 

drag my heels, push my luck, make 

mountains out of molehills, bend 

over backward, run around in 

circles, put my foot in my mouth, go 

over the edge, and beat around the 

bush.  
 

(Source: Readerôs Digest) via Nightingale 

Medical Supplies Ltd.) 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiExq6yk5PdAhVKyYMKHVehDL8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Findianadairy.wordpress.com%2Fcategory%2Flaughter-2%2F&psig=AOvVaw0SPQg__aK-xcrKKXQp9AqE&ust=153566258210746


 

FLUIDS and ELECTROLYTES 
From UOAA June 2018 

Electrolyte Balance 

     Electrolytes refer to the normal chemicals dissolved in body fluids needed to maintain body activity. If 

electrolytes are out of balance, a person may become weak or ill and may need to take medications by mouth 

or intravenously.  

     Electrolyte balance (especially potassium and sodium) is important. When the colon (large intestine) is 

removed, a greater risk for electrolyte imbalance can occur. Diarrhea, excessive perspiration and vomiting can 

increase this risk. A person with short bowel syndrome is at high risk. Their electrolytes should be monitored 

closely. Your diet should include fluids and foods rich in electrolytes. A general rule is to ñsalt foods to taste.ò 

Do not exclude sodium in the diet.  
 

Food and Electrolyte Problems 

     Foods high in potassium: black-eyed peas, bananas, bouillon, chicken, fish, oranges, pinto beans, 

potatoes, raisins, tomato or vegetable soup, veal, watermelon and yogurt.  

     Foods high in sodium: broth, buttermilk, canned soups, canned vegetables, cheese, soy sauce, table salt, 

tomato juice and commercially prepared foods and bread. Ç 
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Problem Symptoms Treatment 

Dehydration Increased thirst, dry mouth, dry skin, 

decreased urine output, fatigue, short-

ness of breath, headaches, dry eyes 

and abdominal cramping 

Increase fluids (any type, Gatorade/Power

-Ade, high in potassium and sodium). Dai-

ly intake of fluids should be 8-10 glasses. 

Sodium Depletion Loss of appetite, drowsiness, head-

aches, abdominal and leg cramping, 

feelings of faintness particularly when 

standing, cold sensation in arms and/

or legs. 

Increase intake of foods and beverages 

high in sodium, such as regular soup, 

bouillon, Gatorade/Power-Ade. 

Potassium Depletion Fatigue, muscle weakness, gas, bloat-

ing, shortness of breath, decreased 

sensation in arm or legs. 

Increase intake of foods high in potassi-

um, such as orange juice, bananas, Ga-

torade/Power-Ade. 

Can the Stoma Get Infected  

from Faeces? 
 

     Many new ostomy patients worry about 

bacteria. Those with colostomies and 

ileostomies sometimes ask if their stomas will 

become infected from the discharge of stool. 

Good heavens, no! The stoma is accustomed 

to the normal bacteria in the intestine. You 

need to keep the skin around the area clean 

and be careful of adjacent wounds. Keep the 

fecal drainage away from the incision. But 

donôt worry about the ostomy becoming 

infected from the normal dischargeé. Our 

bodies are accustomed to certain bacteria.  
 

Source: Vancouver Ostomy HighLife, July/August 

2016  

¶ Pick-up unused ostomy supplies:  to be sent overseas 

to ostomates in developing countries 
 

The first fall meeting is scheduled for: 

Saturday, September 22, 2018 

2:00 to 4:00 pm 

Brandon Regional Hospital, Nurses Residence 

Main Floor, West Lounge 
 

Bring your own coffee, tea or other beverage .We want to 

find out what other days or times might work better to 

enable YOU to join us, as we share ideas and face 

challenges together. 
 

For more information contact:  

Gord or Dot @ 204-726-4807 Betty @ 204-728-6886  

Marg @ 204-726-1421 

(Continued from page 1) 
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In MEMORY 
 

Joseph Deremiens 

John Penner 
 

We extend our sympathy  

to their families and friends 

A warm welcome to new  

chapter member: 
 

Rhona Recksiedler 

Thank You from all of us! 

Ostomy Canada Youth Camp 2018 

WE appreciate YOU! 

Hello Everyone! 

    We all sincerely appreciate everything that you and your members do to help make camp happen for these 

50+ youth living with bowel/bladder diversionary issues. 

    Camp is a life changing event for these children. They cherish the week and spend the other 51 weeks of 

the year counting down until they can once again be at camp and reunite with friends who ñgetò them. 

    Camp could not happen without our village and we certainly have a fantastic village! 

    Please keep your eyes and ears open for new eligible campers as we graduated another eight campers this 

July! 

    Dates for next summer will be announced in Feb/March 2019.  Pat Cimmeck & Lisa Gausman 

 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiVq9Sjk5PdAhVq1oMKHbzXCGwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fworldartsme.com%2Flaughter-wordss-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw0SPQg__aK-xcrKKXQp9AqE&ust=1535662582107465
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10 ADULT TRUTHS 
 

1. I think part of a best 

friendôs job should be to 

immediately clear your 

computer history if you die.  

2. How the heck are you 

supposed to fold a fitted 

sheet? 

3. I totally take back all those time I didnôt want to 

nap when I was younger.  

4. I love the sense of camaraderie when an entire 

line of cars team up to prevent a jerk from 

cutting in at the front. Stay strong, brothers and 

sisters! 

5. Map quest really needs to start their directions 

on # 5. Iôm pretty sure I know how to get out of 

my neighbourhood.  

6. Obituaries would be a lot more interesting if 

they told you how the person died.  

7. I canôt remember the last time I wasnôt at least 

kind of tired.  

8. Bad decisions make good stories. 

9. How many times is it appropriate to say 

ñWhat?ò before you just nod and smile because 

you still didnôt hear or understand a word they 

said? 

10. Can we all just agree to ignore whatever comes 

after Blue Ray? I donôt want to have to restart 

my collection ...again. 

Did You Know? 
 

      People with ileostomies 

often have lower cholesterol 

levels than people in the 

general population. Thatôs because the last part of 

the small intestine (terminal ileum) is where the bile 

salts are absorbed. Bile salts are made in the liver 

and help in the digestion of fatty foods. After the 

terminal ileum is removed during surgery, the body 

is unable to absorb the bile salts which are made 

from cholesterol. Consequently, the fatty foods rich 

in cholesterol are not broken down and used by the 

body, resulting in the lower levels of cholesterol.  
 

Source: Vancouver Ostomy HighLife , Feb. 1997 via Ottawa 

Ostomy News Sept. 2018 

Ostomy in the memo section.  

     If you have any question about the whole 

process/event please donôt hesitate to call me at 204

-489-2731 or email me at pismel@mymts.net. We 

do need your support to make this a fun and 

successful day for us.   

     At the beginning of summer, we found ourselves 

up to our ears with boxes of unused ostomy 

supplies. An urgent call went out to 

members and a half day of sorting and 

packing these supplies was planned for 

Saturday, August 11th. We also put out 

a plea for younger, stronger people. 

Although the supplies are not heavy, they are bulky 

and there is a lot of bending and standing. See 

pictures on Page 11. My daughter took almost 75 

pictures of that event which we will post online 

once she & I get our acts together. Iôve just been 

informed that the next sort & pack in Ontario has 

been scheduled for Nov. 17th. We will be looking 

for some able bodied fellows who can help load all 

those boxes on the transport truck in the near future. 

Itôs a matter of bringing all the boxes down to the 

parking lot, pile on skids, shrink wrap and load onto 

the transport truck. This needs to take place on a 

week day at SMD. If you feel you can help please 

contact me or Barry Cox at 204-832-9088. Watch 

for more information about this.  

     Check out the work that FOWC does with the 

supplies we send overseas at www.fowc.ca.  

     Our meeting in September is on the 26th. Rap 

Sessions are being planned. Iôm sure we will have a 

lot of new people who will benefit from your 

experiences and tips on how to live with an ostomy. 

Think back on all the things you learned from 

coming to a meeting in the past and plan to share.  

   

   Till then, take care! 

    Lorrie 
 

(Continued from page 3) 

òStop chasing the money and start 

chasing the passion.ó 
    - Tony Hsieh 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj3t5qhkvrcAhWC5IMKHQqnCPcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dreamstime.com%2Fstock-illustration-big-idea-image42098995&psig=AOvVaw1fHLJAB_KDMWO_Sc5BhxkZ&ust=153480
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiC-YLb3pDdAhXM6oMKHa1ZAi4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fdepositphotos.com%2F31948471%2Fstock-illustration-autumn-colorful-flowers-in-pumpkin.html&psig=AOvVaw17aTPH
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Focussing On é.. Evhan Uzwyshyn é..  

Program Chair    
 

     I was born May 23, 1938 at the end of the world-wide 

depression and the beginning of World War 11. I attended King George Elementary, 

Queen Elizabeth Junior High and Norwood Collegiate.  At the time of my registration 

in Grade One, my French Canadian teacher altered my Ukrainian name Yevhen  to 

Evhan with a silent  ñHò and since then my first name has been pronounced as Evan.  I 

registered at the U of M in the Faculty of Science and majored in chemistry and 

microbiology and completed my Bachelor of Education majoring in child psychology 

and my Bachelor of Arts majoring in anthropology and history. My first position as a 

Junior High Science teacher was at Isaac Newton School and later was chemistry 

teacher at Daniel Macintyre Collegiate.  In 1973, I was appointed as a school inspector 

and eventually became the Science Consultant for the Department of Education.   As a 

science educator I was involved with the Science Teachers Association of Manitoba, 

Manitoba Schools Science Symposium, and International Council of Associations for Science Education.  

     My parents, John & Olga, operated a general grocery store called the Village Food Store, across from the 

Happy Land Park on Marion Street for over fifty-five years. As a family member I was expected to participate 

in the day-to-day operations of the business both, as a ñjanitor and managerò until 1985. Our business was 

located in a very diverse and multicultural society. Our customers were mainly immigrants who spoke a 

variety of languages from Lithuanian, Polish, German, Belgium, Ukrainian, and French. Working part-time in 

the grocery business, my first name Evhan, was translated by the various ethnic groups as: Eugene, Gene, 

Johan, Geniu, Ian, Evan, Ethan and Euhan. The farmers called me Professor Mud. 

     In 2012, I was diagnosed with bladder cancer and my urostomy operation was conducted on March 15, 

2012. During the radical cystectomy operation, I had my bladder, prostate and twenty-eight lymph nodes 

removed. After the initial cystectomy, a urostomy was completed by connecting the ureters from the kidneys to 

a small piece of bowel to create a stoma for the removal of the urine. After this major surgery, an enterostomal 

nurse and home care nurse instructed me and my wife, Sylvia, as to the procedures for the  

application of the urinary appliance which involves careful cleaning and meticulous skin care in order to avoid 

rashes and swelling around the stoma. The appliance must be changed at least every three to four days, and 

sometimes more frequently, due to leakage and skin problems.  Every day it is necessary to clean and sanitize 

the 4000mL night drainage bag which is attached to the urinary appliance for the collection of urine during the 

night. All these procedures must be carried out under very sanitary conditions in order to avoid any type of 

infection of the skin around the stoma and of the kidneys.  

     After my operation, I was informed by my urologist that there was a blockage to my left ureter leading to 

my kidney. During the past six years, over sixteen stents have been removed and replaced every six months. 

After each operation my urologist prescribes an antibiotic to prevent an infection developing in my body.   My 

last antibiotic medications (Cipro and Apo-Sulfrin) resulted in an allergic reaction.  The symptoms included 

severe canker sores in the mouth, throat swelling and tightness, hoarse voice, and swelling and redness of the 

skin. These conditions lasted over a whole month. 

     In the past year, I have developed a hernia surrounding my stoma. My orthotist custom designed an 

orthopedic support brace for my parastomal hernia.  The abdominal brace is secured exactly around both the 

hernia and stoma and is very effective when worn to carry out day-to-day activities.  

     For the past six years I have been a member of the Winnipeg Ostomy Association and have greatly 

appreciated the practical and emotional support from the ostomy members and especially the featured articles 

in the Winnipeg Ostomy Associationôs newsletter INSIDE/OUT. For the past year I have also had the 

opportunity to be a volunteer as a ñPatient Visitorò, supporting ostomates in the hospitals and in their homes by 

giving mainly post- operative advice.  Ç 
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Communicating with Care and Compassion  

Jennifer Osachuk RN, BN  
March 28 WOA Meetingð reported by Tim Kist 

  

     Evhan and Sylvia provided a wonderful 

introduction of Jennifer Osachuk. The personal 

connection described from knowing Jennifer for her 

whole life really set the tone for the caring discussion 

we had. The presentation began with a bit of history 

and context for the way communication takes place 

with people that are experiencing health challenges. 

And ostomates certainly can nod their approval given 

the fights we have all endured. Jennifer is a Registered 

Nurse and is currently the Case Coordinator for the 

Home Care program from the WRHA. Her career has 

provided a wide range of interpersonal experiences 

with patients and medical professionals. From the tone 

of her presentation and the warmth she provided in her 

words it is evident that she really cares for the people 

that she interacts with. 

     Caseload management today is based on a 

counseling model. There are case coordinators and 

caregivers that are scheduled in a clinical practice 

within the WRHA. This is not bad or wrong as the 

model has been very successful for patients for many 

years. 

     However, with increasing awareness of how 

different approaches may provide different, and in 

some cases improved, benefits this model is adjusting 

to meet the different needs of patients.  

     Patient advocacy is now encouraged across more 

areas than ever before. People are writing their own 

advanced directive to allow friends and family to 

know exactly how the patient wants to be treated by 

the health care system. This directive includes two 

major points: 

¶ Medical directions ï guides the Doctors to care 

for the patient based on values and medical needs 

¶ Preference for care ï allows for reduced stress 

for the patient and family because decisions are 

made prior to any type of catastrophic or 

substantive event while everyone is in a clear 

frame of mind. 
 

     In many cases this is the first time that a person has 

to deal with a potentially life threatening decision of 

their health. A first time event can cause anxiety for 

friends and family. People may struggle with a 

decision and they make a decision as they want it to be 

and not what the patient actually wants or needs or can 

best handle emotionally and physically. 
 

The Province of Manitoba has the Advanced Directive 

posted online at:  

https://www.gov.mb.ca/health/livingwill.html 
 

The Province also has a living wills reference page 

that is located at:  

https://residents.gov.mb.ca/reference.html?

d=details&program_id=57 
 

And the Winnipeg Foundation hosts a ñWills Weekò 

to help answer other questions for people:  

http://www.wpgfdn.org/Leadership/InspiringLegacies/

WillWeek.aspx 
 

     The essence of these new resources is to help 

develop an approach that is right for you, the patient. 

Each person has distinct needs and values and a 

decision is not selfish in a negative way. As a patient it 

is all about you and you can advocate for your care in 

advance so that you are mentally, physically and 

spiritually prepared to deal with your medical journey. 

     As ostomates, we try and offer insights through the 

visitor program. The more awareness we can provide 

in advance of surgery the better informed a patient is 

and can ask about alternatives, treatments and post-

operative guidance according to their specific 

situation. 

     Like any plan it is also important to review it and 

update as your personal situation may change. You 

may become better informed about some particular 

aspect that you want to deal with differently now that 

you have the information. This is OK and again it is 

what serves you the best. 

     Ask your health care providers, especially the 

nurses and doctors, about anything relative to your 

situation. You deserve to have answers so you are 

comfortable with the full treatment and recovery plan. 

     Many patients search the Internet for answers to 

their questions or to validate what they have been told. 

Be aware that in the vast majority of cases the 

websites with answers are dealing with general 

responses to common questions and may not directly 

apply to your particular situation. Some sites, like the 

Mayo Clinic, offer the ability to enter your data that is 

provided by your Manitoba health care providers and 

they will prepare a cursory review of the symptoms 

and provide an overview response. This happens 

before you commit to a visit and any specific medical 

(Continued on page 10) 

https://www.gov.mb.ca/health/livingwill.html
https://residents.gov.mb.ca/reference.html?d=details&program_id=57
https://residents.gov.mb.ca/reference.html?d=details&program_id=57
http://www.wpgfdn.org/Leadership/InspiringLegacies/WillWeek.aspx
http://www.wpgfdn.org/Leadership/InspiringLegacies/WillWeek.aspx
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assessment. 

     From personal experience, I received the exact 

same treatment plan as proposed by my Manitoba 

medical team. So I stayed home and benefited from 

terrific care throughout my diagnosis, treatment and 

follow-up. This terrific care continues today with the 

ET nurses, my urologist and family doctor.  

     Ms Osachuk also reinforced the need to advocate 

for yourself. If you have any questions you are able to 

seek a second opinion. Be careful to ask good 

questionsðnot leading questions, so that you receive 

an objective answer and not an answer to the wrong 

question. 

     Life has different stages and our experiences are 

different as we gain wisdom at each point. As a 

result, when we are providing care or if we are on a 

visit with someone there are some important 

reminders: 

¶ Understand that it is a privilege to provide care to 

another person 

¶ Listen before you speak 

¶ Humour can be good medicine by removing 

barriers and easing the tension in a given situation 

Jennifer then gave us some valuable ñDoôs and 

Donôtsò. Starting with the ñwhat not to sayò: 

¶ Donôt assume that your bias is what the other 

person wants or needs 

¶ Donôt say ñI know how you feelò because you 

donôt 

¶ Let me know if you need anything is also not a 

good point to make because the person may not 

know what they need 

¶ Asking ñhow are we todayò? may sound like a 

caring approach but there is no ñweò in this 

instance 

¶ Telling the person that ñyou look greatò may 

simply bring false hope or the patient knows you 

are not telling the truth. 

The best approach to take is to think deeply about 

the situation being reversed and you are on the bed 

with the health problem: 

¶ Be careful about what you say and why you say it.  

¶ Sometimes the best thing to say to someone isé

nothing! 

¶ Take your cue from the person that is ill 

¶ Be PRESENT for the person! Look for indicators 

about how the person is really doing. Humour can 

be a good release for everyone especially the 

patient. 

We also talked about the End of Life situation that 

will arise. Some of the important messages Jennifer 

provided are: 

¶ Settle the emotional accounts in advance not just 

the financial accounts 

¶ Find an advocate that you trust and value. Use the 

advocate: 

 - to help you know where to go for information      

 and to have as someone to talk to 

 - to have as a guide (our journey needs me) 

 that is a person and your beliefs 

¶ NODA (No One Dies Alone). Some hospitals have 

volunteers who can provide this companionship if 

you do not have anyone else in your life. Some 

care facilities have spiritual caregivers so you can 

ñtell them your storyò. In this way the patient is 

valued and also has an opportunity to share their 

story because everyone deserves this. 

¶ Listening is very important (can you see this 

common theme?!). Only through exceptional 

listening can you say a response as you need to - 

not as you feel you should. Block out your 

preconceptions so you can truly listen to the 

patient. 

¶ Look for visual clues and cues. Be aware of 

changes from visit to visit. Be mindful of other 

non-verbal cues.  
 

I am constantly amazed at the strength that caregivers 

have when they deal with people dealing with very 

traumatic illness or disease. Jenniferôs ability to reflect 

on successful methods of communication that she has 

clearly mastered throughout her career is a terrific 

resource for all of us. These tips and reminders will 

serve us all in good stead at some point as we continue 

our life journeys. And for that we say ñThank You, 

Nurse Jennifer.ò  Ç 
 

The contact information for Jennifer Osachuk is: 

Email: josachuk@wrha.mb.ca 

Phone: 204-938-5689  

(Continued from page 9) 

New Ostomate Tip 
 

     I use a terry cloth baby bib 

when I get out of the shower. I put 

it around the neck of my appliance. 

The bib acts as a barrier between 

the moist plastic against your skin and also dries the 

pouch while you are drying the rest of your body.  

mailto:josachuk@wrha.mb.ca
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WOA/FOWC Sort & Pack.   Sat. Aug. 11th at SMD bldg.  
 

Sending a thousand thanks to the following: Derek Day (SMD) along with Josh & Spencer 

(SMD summer students); Lena & Ed Harder & grandson Nicky; Lorrie, daughter Val, 

grandkids Jamie & Chase; Sue & Adam Brechmann & niece Claire; Evhan Uzwyshyn; 

Bonnie Dyson; Jared Dmytruk; Angie Izzard, mother Bonnie & friend Doug; Fred Algera; 

Grace & Barry Cox; Jan Dowswell; John & Ursula Kelemen; Sandy Owsianski;  

Greg Warren.     Photos courtesy of: Val Catellier 


